Canadian Forces Health Services Report

Sept 21, 2017

I attended the Canadian Forces Health Services UMCC (see minutes attached below).
Discuss points 

COS explains that each year HS has had to seek TB approval for the reimbursement of licencing fees. HS has now been given the approval to pay these fees. This updated authority will certainly streamline the process as the SG now has the authority. 

More guidance to follow shortly.

The group continues discussion on Phoenix issues. It is mentioned about the issues with back pay, retirement/pension pay and how back pay is being issued over multiple pay periods causing concern from employees and general confusion.

Contractors in Public Service Employee Positions

HS Del indicates that he spoke to the bulk of this earlier. Again mentioning the new hires at the RMC clinic in Kingston. New posns are 2/3 Dentists, SW and Hygienists and 1/3 GDMO and Med A.

No change from last quarter, however there is a promising future for increasing PS posns with the CMs, OTs, and the RDT (Admin posns

There was some general discussion regarding the reclassification of CR03 posns to CR04

CF H Svcs Gp is using Standard Job Descriptions (SJDs) as it’s preferred approach to classification of positions.  SJDs work well for us as we have multiple units performing similar functions and thus many employees doing similar roles.  When like jobs are classified using the same work description, we ensure consistency in the work to be performed and fairness in the compensation for that work.  There are a number of SJDs in place already, some in progress and some where the desire to develop an SJD has been confirmed, but no SJD is as yet available.  A good example of a SJD implementation was the CR-04 Mental Health Clerks as there were some SCYs but mostly CR-03s which were converted to CR-04s across the country.  Both of these had backdated effective dates.  Other groups of positions under review include Dental Clerks (a mix of CR-03s and CR-04s), Physio clerks (CR-03s although some local decisions have resulted in CR-04s), and Case Management clerks (all CR-03s at the current time).  At this time it is not known if the SJDs for these types of positions will end up at the CR-03 or CR-04 level but regardless, it will based on a clear classification decision process.  Effective dates have not yet been determined for either group but we are looking at backdating options.  
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MINUTES OF THE CFHS UNION MANAGEMENT 

CONSULTATION COMMITTEE (UMCC) MEETING 

21 Sep 2017 AT 1100 HRS IN ROOM 9S.3.W27.02
Chair:
Col G. Fontaine
Attendees
Mr. Jeff Wrinn, Vice-President (NCR) UNDE

Mr. Richard Smith, PIPSC Rep and Health Services Rep

Danielle Villemaire, HR Rep

Col O’Neil, D HS Del

LCol Ouelette, 1 DU Rep


LCol M. Chenette
Recording Secretary:
Capt A. Mundy, SO COS 

Absent :
Nil.
 

	1.
Introduction
	Action

	COS called the meeting to order and asked everyone in attendance to introduce themselves.
Welcome to Jeff Wrinn, who will represent UNDE as Paulette has retired.

NOTE – This may be Danielle Villemaire’s last meeting as there will be a new member identified to take her place MTF.


	

	2.
Agenda
	

	Review of Agenda items. No recommended changes.
(Mr. Wrinn proposes motion to approve, Mr. Smith seconds the motion)


	Nil

	3.
Approval of Minutes from 20 Apr 17 UMCC Meeting
	

	COS asked for any revisions to the minutes from last meeting. 
No revisions requested. Minutes will be signed after the meeting. 
(LCol Chenette proposes motion to approve the minutes, LCol Ouelette seconds the motion)


	Nil


	4.         Old Business
	

	(a)
Reimbursement of Professional Registration Fees
Mr. Smith (PIPSC Rep) indicates there is still no change on this point. All of the 2017 claims for reimbursement have been paid; it is the few remaining ones from 2016 that are not. In particular, he mentions 3 claims that are not paid. They are in Phoenix and have been brought up locally as an issue. COS confirms that this is not a Health Services issue but a Phoenix issue.
COS explains that each year HS has had to seek TB approval for the reimbursement of licencing fees. HS has now been given the approval to pay these fees. This updated authority will certainly streamline the process as the SG now has the authority. More guidance to follow shortly.

The group continues discussion on Phoenix issues. It is mentioned about the issues with back pay, retirement/pension pay and how back pay is being issued over multiple pay periods causing concern from employees and general confusion. 

Mrs. Villemaire (HR Rep) mentioned there are 350,000 cases in Phoenix with 30,000-35,000 from DND employees. This represents almost one pay issue per PS member serving at DND. The issue will continue to be monitored. (No action required at UMCC)

	Nil

	
	

	(b)      Phoenix Pay Issue
It was agreed that the Phoenix pay issue was discussed above and to continue to the next point. The issue will continue to be monitored. No specific action required.
It is noted from previous minutes:

An employee requiring an Emergency Salary Advance is to contact:
http://hrciv-rhciv.mil.ca/en/e-compensation-pay-salary-advance.page

	NIL

	
	

	(c)      Facebook Issue
COS provided some background information on the issue, previously raised by Ms. Barker. 

It was agreed that no further action required at this time as, there was no formal complaint made and therefore no investigation at this point. Mr. Wrinn has yet to complete the final handover with Ms. Barker and will ensure this is an item he discusses with her. 

It was recommended to remove this issue from the list, however the UNDE Rep indicated he will have follow-up at the next meeting. 

	UNDE

	
	

	d.      End of year vacation scheduling

PIPSC Rep notes this is a recurring issue that started in Greenwood and it was brought up to this level and was considered resolved. However, it did come up again at the end of last FY in Gagetown and there were grievances submitted. The grievances are in abeyance at this time. 

Col O’Neil recommended sending out information through the Deputy Commander’s information network with a set of guidelines for military managers. HR Rep to provide guidance on the issue.
PIPSC Rep noted to HR Rep that grievances of this nature are now sent directly to LR. 

COS informs group that guidance to maintain the consistency of the application of year end leave scheduling will be sent out to units. The timeline for this to occur is the end of Oct.
	COS

	
	

	e.
Reallocation/Removal of Positions (Oct Mtg)

COS explains that it is well within management’s activities to move vacant positions within the organization and prioritize them to the locations that need them most. It is likely that this is what this item is referring to; the movement of a vacant posn from one unit to fill a critical need in another unit. 

With the new Defence Policy we can expect to see an increase in the amount of vacant posns that will be filled and new positions being created as there is more funding available and the organization is growing the number of FTEs. These posns will be established across the organizations especially in the areas identified with the most need.

COS indicates there may be bases where the interim staffing of HSSC may increase as new PS posns are created and to ensure immediate staffing contractors are used as a bridge until a permanent PS staff member is identified (competitions and hiring processes are run behind the scenes).
Col O’Neil noted that there is no significant change and that DND is not able to catch up on PS hiring yet. It was noted that there is the establishment of 25 new posns at the RMC statelite clinic in Kingston. 

COS notes that there will be growth in St Jean, Borden, and the Dental Clinic in Ottawa.

LCol Ouelette mentioned the growth in Ottawa is related to the high patient population in the NCR.

COS indicated that at any one time we have an average of 200 staffing actions ongoing. We currently have 300 HR actions in process.

There was some general discussion regarding the reclassification of CR03 posns to CR04.

PIPSC Rep commented that there is only real concern for this issue when a posn is moved and then filled with a contractor or when the posn is deleted and filled with a contractor (DRAP).

He also discussed the difficulty with hiring PS Dentists. There was discussion about salary disparity and the general difficulties in attracting some clinicians to PS posns.

No action required.


	Nil


	5.         New Business
	

	
	

	(a)       Alternative Work Arrangement
COS explained to the group that requests for Alternate Work Arrangements (AWA) were put on hold by CF H Svcs Gp HQ during the move to Carling Campus. It was requested that staff focus on getting to know the new space before requesting AWA. Six months have now passed since we have moved into Carling Campus and it is now time for these requests to be considered. We were waiting for VCDS and DM to provide guidance that we could amplify for staff.

UNDE Rep noted that there is a link on the Carling Campus website for Telework Policy. 

There was some discussion in other government departments about space or desk space restrictions being the reason for AWA requests, the COS noted for HS this is not the case. All staff have been allocated dedicated work space. 

COS also noted that up until this point supervisors have been approving informal AWA requests on a non-scheduled basis (when needed). The Commanding Officer is currently working on the Policy that will be issued to CF H Svcs Gp. 

The PIPSC Rep noted the requests need to be reviewed on a case by case basis, very similar to compressed workweek requests. 

HR Rep indicated that the TB is the guiding policy.

COS voiced some of the concerns that needed to be addressed such as internet access, ergonomic requirements, injuries and safety concerns. HR Rep noted they are awaiting guidance on those issues also. COS anticipates releasing policy in Oct.


	COS/HR

	(b) 
Health and Safety Committee Carling Campus

DCOS explains there is a Health and Safety Committee at Carling Campus. It is called the WASH. Chair is Martin Lamouroux and they meet 4-5 times per year and it is a joint committee.

	Nil

	(c) 
Return to Work Committee at Carling Campus
There is a RTW Committee at Carling Campus. The HS Rep is Ray Goulet and they meet each month (except for Summer months).
	Nil

	(d)
Harassment in DND
UNDE Rep indicated this is part of the handover with Ms. Barker and there will be MTF next meeting.

	UNDE

	(e)      Training re: Civilian Employee
UNDE Rep noted he would follow-up on the specifics of this issue for next meeting. 

The COS indicated that she encourages managers to allocate 1% of SWE toward the training budget for all PS members. 

PIPSC Rep notes that there were some concerns with some PS mbrs being granted clinical trg and some not. He does acknowledge it is difficult for popular conferences and activities where members are being selected to attend. He indicated that the application process must be clear.


	UNDE

	6.         Standing Items
	

	(a)
Contractors in Public Service Employee Positions

HS Del indicates that he spoke to the bulk of this earlier. Again mentioning the new hires at the RMC clinic in Kingston. New posns are 2/3 Dentists, SW and Hygienists and 1/3 GDMO and Med A.

No change from last quarter, however there is a promising future for increasing PS posns with the CMs, OTs, and the RDT (Admin posns).

COS also indicated there would be a need for more MH staff.

PIPSC Rep asked for copy of spreadsheet. COS noted the spreadsheet was not to be transmitted electronically, HS Del provided hard copy to PIPSC Rep.  

	HS Del


	7.         Round Table
	

	HS Del - Nil
UNDE Rep - Nil

PIPSC Rep - Nil

HR Rep - Nil

DCOS – Nil

1 DU Rep - Nil

COS – Nil

	

	8.         Adjournment
	

	Meeting was adjourned at 12h15hrs. The next meeting will be scheduled for 
16 Jan 2018 at 1100hrs.
 
	ALL


Co-chairs,

Mr. Jeff Wrinn



Col Gisele Fontaine 

Vice-President (NCR) UNDE


COS
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